
Pike Lake Chain Firefighters, Inc. 
General Meeting: August 28, 2024 

Meeting called to order by President Ed Clemens at 7:00 PM.  

The Pledge was recited by all. 

Secretary’s Report: The minutes were emailed to FF Inc. members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Rick Sironi/2nd 

by Peggy Kuss. Motion carried.  

Treasurer’s Report:  There was no treasurer’s report this month. 

Old Business 

• Fun Day Co-Chairpersons:  Terry Mantor, Mike Grandy, Melissa Dupke-Bourgeois 

• Raffle Hourly/Table Prizes: Lynne Clemens  

• Hourly raffle donation organizer and manager:  Lynne Clemens 

• Advertising: DJ DeJarlais 

• Set Up- Tear Down – Terry Mantor 

• Tent Order: Rick Sironi 

• Bar: Mary Dupke-Bourgeois/Ed Clemens 

• Cash Raffle:  Nancy Grandy 

• Corn: Brandt Family 

• Ice Cream: Mike/Ann Sloane 

• Food Order and Prep: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi  

• Special Raffle/Card Raffle - gather prizes:  Jack Wierzba  

• Special Raffle - organizing workers for that day: Sandy Sironi 

• Special Raffle – run it on Fun Day:   Rick Sironi 

• Card Raffle - run it on Fun Day:  Paul Withey 

• Food/Kitchen Set Up: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi 

• Food at event: Mike Ida  

• Hot dogs/Brats:  Mary Kaminski  

• Kids’ Games:  Sandy Guerard 

• Face Painting: All set 

• Dice Games:  Len/Shari Wronski and Scott/Amy Christian 

• Silent Auction:  Russ Schroeder  

• Popcorn, Cotton Candy: John Fierek 

• Garbage Pick-up: Everette Sammis 

• Pull Tabs: Chris Pawell  

• Porta Potties: Jack Wierzba   

• Supplies: Mike Ida and Rick Sironi  

• Parking: Tony Kippes  

• Dunk Tank:  Ed Clemens and Mike Grandy 

• Table for Pike Lake/Community resources 

• Cut outs of fire fighters 
 

 
Old Business 
 
 
New Business 
 
A motion was made by Pete Anderson/2nd by Jack Wierzba to charge $5.00 across the board for all the meat choices.  Motion carried. 
  
Terry reports everything is falling line. He hasn’t talked to Lloyd about the dump. He will do that on Saturday. 
 
Lynne’s hourly raffle is going well. There are lots of prizes. She will need a fishing rod rack installed on a post. She is working on the 
scrolling presentations. 
 
The Cash Raffle is on par with previous years. Nancy will be collecting from the bars this week. 
 
There are six items on the card raffle and seven items on Jack’s raffles. 



 
 
 
Kids’ games are all set. There are lots of games and prizes. We got her the volunteers she needs. 
 
We will be using fluorescent vests for the 50/50 raffle sellers so they are more recognizable. 
 
The Silent Auction will run noon- 3:00. There are eight items so far. 
 
We got Fire Fighter/EMS cut-outs from Fifield and Terri Murrin did a fantastic job of painting them. 
 
Ed obtained a cooler trailer for free from Pepsi. 
 
Rick met with Warren in case he’s not back. He will be taking over Warren’s job on Fun Day.  
 
Volunteers are needed at the following times: 
Thursday the 29th at 6:00 pm for clean up 
Friday morning the 30th at 8:00 am for tables and tents set up 
Saturday morning the 31st at 8:00 am for even more set up 
Monday morning the 2nd at 8:00 for clean up 
 
Fire Chief’s Report:  
 
There was no Fire Chief’s report. 
 
We can always use more firefighters or EMS personnel. Please contact Warren if you are interested. (715-661-4627) 
 
The last meeting of the year will be September 24th.  A motion was made by Terry Mantor/2nd by Paul Withey for a pizza snack at the 
last meeting. Motion carried. 
 
Elections for Vice-President, Treasurer, and Finance Committee will held at the last meeting. 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn: 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Terry Mantor/2nd Rick Sironi. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm. 
 
Meeting Attended by: 
Ed/Lynne Clemens                Terry Mantor   Jack Wierzba                                                                            
Otto/Peggy Kuss  Sig/Mary Kaminski  Mike Sloane  
Rick/Sandy Sironi  Mike/Nancy Grandy    Mike Ida   
Paul Withey   Chris Pawell    Marbeth Woodkey 
Jim/Lisa Brandt   Ginny Luoma     
Russ Schroeder   Pete Anderson                                            
     

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Sandy Sironi 


